<PHEC header >

<DPH address>

<Date>
Dear < DPH >
As you are aware, there are increasing number of measles cases and local outbreaks being reported across England. In 2012 there were a total of 1,920 confirmed measles cases in England, the highest annual total since enhanced follow up of measles cases began in 1994. Measles activity has continued to remain high in the first three months of 2013, with a total of 587 confirmed cases reported across the country. Older children and teenagers have been particularly affected in the current outbreak as a result of the decline in MMR coverage at the turn of the century. 

A national media statement is planned for 25th April 2013 advising young people (and parents) of this increase and urging young people between 10 and 16 years of age who remain under or unvaccinated to get vaccinated. The highest priority groups are young people who are completely unvaccinated and have not received a single dose of MMR vaccine. 

I am writing to forewarn you of the imminent national publicity which may result in public health teams in local authorities receiving queries regarding measles in their areas. The Public Health England Centre and NHS England area Screening and Immunisation teams will work together and with you to plan and coordinate the local response to ensure you have up to date information about measles cases in your area. 
The following documents are attached to this letter 

1. FAQ briefing document
 on measles for councillors (prepared following a request from the Local Government Association)
2. The latest Health Protection Briefing on the Measles outbreak, which talks about national implementation  plan, additional recommendations to Public Health England Centres, recent epidemiology and current procedures for accessing MMR vaccines. 
The above resources, as well as further resources, as they are developed will be available electronically at PHE website
.
You may find it helpful to seek local media coverage of the current measles outbreaks to coincide with the national media statement on 25th April. In addition, Directors of Children’s Services may be able to assist you in communicating with parents in line with plans regarding school campaigns, as they evolve.

Yours sincerely
Director, XYZ Public Health England Centre 

� � HYPERLINK "http://www.local.gov.uk/web/guest/publications/-/journal_content/56/10171/3960794/PUBLICATION-TEMPLATE" �http://www.local.gov.uk/web/guest/publications/-/journal_content/56/10171/3960794/PUBLICATION-TEMPLATE� 


� � HYPERLINK "https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/public-health-england/series/mmr-catch-up-programme-2013" �https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/public-health-england/series/mmr-catch-up-programme-2013� 





